


a) Reducing their insurance cover by thousands of dollars for the sake of saving them $1.50
a week in administration fees

b) Consolidating their accounts into an account other than the one they would prefer to be
in or is best for them (e.g. from a low fee industry fund into a high fee corporate fund)

¢) Causing an employer to breach an industrial agreement by 'automatically' removing one
of their employees from the fund that is specified in the agreement

d) Creating more administrative work for employers in a situation where none of their
employees really wanted to make any changes

Consolidation of accounts is important but it's the task of the government (via the ATO) and the
funds, working with members to help them make properly informed decisions.

It is our strong view that members interests will be best served by:

a) The ATO being directed to act, to identify members with multiple accounts and write to
them with details of where those accounts are, explain the benefits of consolidation and
how to go about it, and provide a simple form for taking up the consolidation option if they
wish; and

b) Funds acting, as we already do, to regularly explain to members the benefits of
consolidating accounts and help those who want to do so (but ensuring that their
interests are protected - for example their insurance cover is not diminished without their
consent - in the process).

First Super strongly supports the rights of members to have control over and make informed
decisions about their retirement savings and superannuation arrangements.

Graeme Russell
Chief Executive Officer



